

Dear Brother,

I am writing to you in behalf of my good friend, Gary Zdziarski. Gary and his wife, Lisa, are beginning deputation to eventually go to the country of Poland. Gary has visited Poland on missions trips, and he now believes that God has called him to a full-time ministry in this country.

I first became acquainted with Gary in Bible college during the middle of the 1980's. Upon graduating, God allowed me and my wife to plant a church in Jefferson City, Missouri. Early in 1993, I began praying about God providing someone to help at our church and, especially, with our teens. God answered my prayer in the summer of 1993 by bringing the Zdziarskis to our church. Gary and Lisa were not only great assets to the ministry there serving in a variety of areas but also became very dear friends.

The Zdziarskis have shown themselves to be faithful to God, to ministry, and to each other. They have always served with commitment and dedication. They have raised children who as young adults are actively serving God. As co-laborers with us for four and a half years, I found Gary and Lisa to be honest, loyal, giving, and caring. Gary is a serious student of the Scriptures and compassionate towards the needs of his church members as well as the need of the lost for the gospel.

It has been a great blessing in life to be able to serve with and to be friends of the Zdziarskis. I highly recommend them to you as missionaries to Poland. May you prayerfully consider having them at your church to present their burden for the people of Poland.

Sincerely, Baston Bady force

Pastor Randy Love